I joined Heanor running club in 2006 when I needed something different to what a more traditional running club could offer.

A friend introduced me to Rob Rainsford when I was attending a post-race function in mid Wales named “Race the Train”. I recall quite clearly that Rob and other members of HRC appeared to be a friendly bunch of characters that were enjoying the post-race festivities. 

At that point in my life I was still enjoying competitive running, and HRC were able to offer lots of opportunities to take part in local league races as well as facilitate entries into the championship races held further afield. But more importantly, they made me feel welcome. 

While it is possible to enter many races as an individual if you are not affiliated to any particular club, there is nothing quite like the feeling you get from being able to both give and receive support from your fellow club mates, and that is NEVER in short supply at this club. 

Runners come into our sport at very different levels of fitness and ability. Some will have obvious talent, some will need the right training to discover a talent, some will want to run to improve their fitness levels and others simply enjoy running because they can. I love the fact that HRC encourage and accommodate all such individuals.
Sadly, it would appear my running days are fast drawing to a close which must be a blessing for Rob as I moaned a lot during training. But I can honestly say that my experience at HRC as a runner has been the best! And I have a long history with the sport. 

Being an oldie I will obviously sway towards the other older members of the club, but can honestly say I have no favourites. 

However I have watched the Rainsford boys grow up (Rob excluded of course), which of course always evokes a sense of responsibility towards their wellbeing. I clearly recall begging Chris’s mum to pull him out of the long event at Race the Train (there is a theme here) when he was mid-teens as he was clearly in some distress. Mrs R didn’t pull him out of course and his Dad said it would be “character building''. 

Well he was probably right given the way Chris has developed as a gutsy runner, much the same as his brother Joe who has become so instrumental in the development of our junior section along with other dedicated members. 

My favourite race/s would be competing as part of a relay squad and....  yes you've guessed it, Race the Train. 

And now, well while I am not able to add anything to the competitive side of the club, I hope that I help to keep you all informed of its financial position as the treasurer. 

Oh and I still enjoy the odd social drink with members from time to time. 

Long live HRC 

Yvonne Hobday

